www.stbronaghs.org

[image: image1.jpg]W

A\ A4 ¢
KEEP *‘J‘."&“ﬁ
ReLARD !TQ ECO-SCHOOLS
BEAUTIFUL



 [image: image2.png]








             Email: jgallagher844@c2kni.net
Learn, Achieve, Pray, Believe.   

05 June 2023.
Dear Parents/Guardians,

On Thursday June 8th Ronan Mc Cartan, our GAA coach, and three players from the successful Down U20 Championship Winning Team will bring the Ulster Cup they won to our school. To mark this special occasion, we intend to hold a Red and Black Day to allow everyone to show their support for the team.

Weather permitting, our Fun Sports’ Day will take place in Pettit Park on Friday June 9th starting at 10 a.m. As our P7 pupils will be helping to run the various events, they will have their own Sports' Day on a different date. Each class will have a designated area of the football pitch for their events which will be team based, and members of the various teams are encouraged to wear their team colours which will be either red, green, blue, black, or white. Teachers will organise the teams and let the pupils know which colour to wear. There will be medals for the winning team in each class and all other pupils will receive a medal for participating. Our school will be providing drinks, crisps and a bar for pupils at break time. Parents/guardians are very welcome to come along and support their children, but we appeal to everyone to please view the events from the areas outside the pitch so that we can use all the space to set up for the various activities. All pupils will be encouraged to participate in all the events, with the emphasis on having fun and enjoying the day. Hopefully the weather will be kind to us (please remember the sun cream and hats) and we look forward to having a great day on Friday. P4 parents/guardians please note there will be no after school GAA Club with Ronan on Friday.
Again, weather permitting, the Local League for P5-P7 pupils will take place in Pettit Park on Thursday 15th June starting at 10 a.m. (please note the change of date due to local Post Primary Schools hosting Induction Days). 
Our P4 pupils will lead the parish mass on Friday 16th June at 9.30 a.m.
This year, our Eco-committee in collaboration with the PTA are organising a Uniform Recycling Scheme at the end of term. To facilitate this scheme, the final week of school from Monday 26th June onwards will be a non-uniform week. This will allow items of uniform to be donated at the start of the week and collected before the end of the week. More details on the arrangements will be shared shortly.
The last day at primary school for our P7 pupils is Wednesday 28th June and for all other pupils, school closes at 11 a.m. on Friday 30th June for the summer holidays.

Finally, you may have heard recently through the press that the EA has postponed their Online Payment Solution, which was hoped would be in place for September. This is due to financial pressures being faced by the Northern Ireland Education Sector. As a school, we are currently investigating options and we hope to purchase our own provider and have a system operational for the new school year. This will result in Cashless Transactions in the future. More details will be shared as they become available.
Yours sincerely,

John Gallagher                    
Principal.                                        
St Bronagh’s Primary School,


Rostrevor,


BT34 3BB.
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